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ST. PHILIP THE APOSTLE PARISH DIRECTORY & INFORMATION 
Rectory Office Hours:  Monday through Thursday (8:30 a.m. to 3:00 p.m.), Friday (8:30 a.m. to 2:30 p.m.) 

School Office Hours:  Monday through Friday  (8:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m.) 
Website:  st-phil.org           Facebook:  www.facebook.com/StPhilipAddisonIL      

THE MISSION OF OUR PARISH 
 

As members of the Diocese of Joliet,  
we are a faith community united in Christ  

by a common bond to the universal  
Catholic Church.  

Our words and actions are  
a reflection of Christ’s presence among us. 

We manifest God’s Word through  
active participation in spiritual, liturgical,  

educational, service, and social ministries  
directed at bringing all people to Christ. 

MASS SCHEDULE 
 

Weekday Masses 
Monday, Tuesday, Thursday, Friday at 8:00 a.m. 
Communion Service on Wednesday at 8:00 a.m. 

 
Weekend Masses 

Saturday at 5:00 p.m. 
Sunday at 8:00 a.m. & 10:00 a.m. 

  
Rosary 

Monday-Friday at 8:30 a.m. 

If you are a new visitor 
to our church today, 

welcome!  
If you would like more 
information about our 
church or would like to 

register in the parish, please contact any of the 
staff members listed above or fill out a simple  

online registration form at st-phil.org. 

PULPIT ANNOUNCEMENTS & BULLETIN DEADLINES 
Parish staff reserves the right to accept/decline/edit  

pulpit announcements and bulletin submissions.  
Please submit pulpit announcements to Deacon Phil Heitz 
(pheitz@st-phil.org; 630-628-0900 x104) no later than the 

Thursday preceding the desired weekend.  
Please send bulletin submissions to Cathy Jaskey 
(cjaskey@st-phil.org; 630-543-1754) a week prior  

to desired publication date. 





 

Divine Mercy Sunday 
Sunday, April 7th at 3:00 p.m. 
*** The Sunday after Easter ***  

 

Please join us on Sunday, April 7, at 3:00 p.m. in St. Philip the Apostle Church for Benediction of the 
Blessed Sacrament and Chaplet of Divine Mercy. You can also recieve a gift of the Pardon Crucifix. Jesus told 

St. Faustina Kowalska, “I desire that the Feast of Mercy be solemnly celebrated on the first Sunday after 
Easter. The soul that will go to confess on eight days before or eight days after and receive Holy Communion 
on that day shall obtain complete forgiveness of their sins and punishment due to their sins.” In 2000, Pope 
John Paul II canonized St. Faustina and established Divine Mercy Sunday for the universal church. He died 
on April 2, 2005, on Saturday, the day before Divine Mercy Sunday. “The greater the sinner, the greater the 

right they have to my mercy.”(From the diary of St. Faustina Kowalska) 

UPCOMING EVENTS FOR THE WEEK OF 
March 25 to 31, 2024 

Monday 
3/25/24 

School Spring Break - No Classes All Week 
8:00 a.m.-Mass (Church) 

Tuesday 
3/26/24 

8:00 a.m.-Mass (Church) 
8:30 a.m.-Confessions following Mass (Church) 
6:30 p.m.-Holy Thursday Practice (Church) 

Wednesday 
3/27/24 

RE Spring Break - No Classes 
8:00 a.m.-Communion Service (Church) 

Thursday 
3/28/24 

Maundy Thursday 
8:00 a.m.-Morning Prayer (Church) 
8:30 a.m.-Art & Environment (Church) 
3:00 p.m. School Children’s Choir Practice 
(Church) 
7:00 p.m.-Mass of the Lord’s Supper with 
Traditional Choir (Church) 
8:00 p.m.-Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament 
following Mass (Church) 

Friday 
3/29/24 

Good Friday 
 

8:00 a.m.-Morning Prayer (Church) 
8:30 a.m.-Art & Environment (Church) 
3:00 p.m.-Stations of the Cross (Church) 
7:00 p.m.-Liturgy of the Lord’s Passion with 
Communion and with Contempo Choir (Church) 

Saturday 
3/30/24 

Holy Saturday 

 

St. Vincent de Paul Food Drive 
 

8:00 a.m.-Morning Prayer (Church) 
8:00 a.m.-Legion of Mary (Room 1) 
8:00 a.m.-Art & Environment (Church) 
11:30 a.m.-Easter Basket Blessing (Church) 

No Confessions and No 5:00 p.m. Mass  
7:00 p.m.-Easter Vigil Mass with Contempo Choir 
(Church) 

Sunday 
3/31/24 

Easter Sunday 
 
 

St. Vincent de Paul Food Drive 
 
 

8:00 a.m.-Mass with Traditional Choir (Church) 
10:00 a.m.-Mass with Children’s Choir (Church) 

For Lenten Regulations and our entire Lent & Easter Schedule, please visit our website:  
https://www.st-phil.org/lent--easter-schedule.html 

https://www.st-phil.org/lent--easter-schedule.html


FR. BINU VARGHESE                                                                                    Phone:  630.628.0900 x101 
Pastor                                                                                                     Email Address:  frbinu@st-phil.org 

Dear Parishioners and Friends, 
 

If you recall, on Ash Wednesday, we heard the admonition of the prophet Joel 
to "call a solemn assembly" of the faithful to hear and experience the power of 

the Word of God. Now, Holy Week is upon us, and soon we will come with joy into the Easter 
Season. So now is the time to call again for an assembly of the people so that our tears of 
longing may be replaced with songs of joy. 
 

This is Holy Week, the most sacred period of our Christian faith. It is a time when we gather 
together as a community of faith to journey with Jesus to Jerusalem, to stand with him before 
his accusers, to walk to Golgotha, and to stand at the foot of his cross. Finally, on Easter 
Sunday, we will joyously celebrate the resurrection of Christ, lifting our voices in praise of the 
hope that is ours and the world's. 
 

With Palm Sunday (Passion Sunday) we solemnly begin the celebration of the core events of 
our faith. Jesus entered Jerusalem to suffer, die, and rise. In fervent prayer we follow the 
Lord as we hope to enter more fully into His Suffering, His Death, and His Resurrection. The 
Church calls out to all her faithful children to take notice of these sacred days. All are 
encouraged to assist at the Holy Week liturgies in person, especially the last three days 
which we call the Sacred Triduum: Holy Thursday, Good Friday, and the Easter Vigil, which 
is the principal Easter celebration. Join us for all of it, if you can, remembering that without 
the journey of Holy Week, Easter loses its deep meaning. 
 

"We are a people of Resurrection and Alleluia is our Song" - St. Augustine. 
 

In Christ, 
 

Rev. Binu Varghese O. Praem Pastor  



Trivia Night is back!  
 

Everyone in the parish is cordially invited to 
join us in the St. Philip the Apostle Gym for a 
social evening of fun and trivia on Saturday, 
April 13. The doors will open at 6:00 p.m. for 
set up and socializing, and the trivia contest 

will begin at 7:00 p.m. $10 per person. 
Tables/teams are $80 or $100 with supplies. 
We encourage each table to come up with a 
theme for decor and attire—show off your 

creativity for a chance to win best theme! This 
is a “bring your own food and beverage” event 

(all kinds acceptable) and has an age 
restriction of 21 and over. Free delivery from 
601 Bar & Grill is also available. There will be 

chances to win additional raffle prizes 
throughout the evening. 

Congratulations to our second trimester C.A.R.S. Certificate recipients! These 
are students who were recognized 5 or more times for Christian Attitude, 
Responsibility, or Safety.  

JULIE NOONAN                                                                                                    Phone:  630.543.4130 
St. Philip the Apostle School Principal                                         Email Address:  jnoonan@st-phil.org 

CARS 
Christian Attitude, Responsibility, Safety 



CAROL SCHUBERT                                                                                            Phone:  630.543.1754 
Director of Faith Formation                                                       Email Address:  cschubert@st-phil.org               

There will be no religious education classes on Wednesday, March 27, 
because of Spring Break. Classes will resume on April 3. The last day of 
classes is April 10th.  

There will be an RE First Eucharist practice 
on Saturday, April 20th, at 9:00 a.m. First 
Eucharist for students in Religious 
Education will be Saturday, May 4th, at 
11:00 a.m. Please remember in your 
prayers the all of the students who will 
celebrate their First Communion this year.  

Mark your calendars for Vacation Bible 
School which will meet June 10 to 12, 2024. 
This year's theme is “Scuba, Diving into 
Friendship with God” Space is limited, so 
please watch for when registration opens 
and register early! Registration forms will be 
sent home to school & RE families. It will 
also be shared on the parish website,  
st-phil.org. 

 



DEACON PHILIP HEITZ, OFS                                                                      Phone:  630.628.0900 x104 
Director of Liturgy & Adult Faith Formation                                     Email Address:  pheitz@st-phil.org  
Marriage/Baptismal Preparation                                    

The crowds were enamored with Jesus on Palm Sunday yet helped to kill him on 
Good Friday.  Sometimes we are very faithful disciples interested in advancing the 
spirituality of our parish, but at other times we are self-centered and can’t be bothered 
with Church as individuals. As we all easily recognize, being an intentional disciple of 
Jesus takes effort and a willingness to brush ourselves off after we fail in our attempts 

at being good Christians. 

As we continue to analyze our own efforts at discipleship, let’s further consider Leonard Doohan’s 
book, The Lay-Centered Church. He notes “Discipleship is the embodiment, individually and as 
Church, of the gifts and obligations received in baptism…This will include meditation on the Word, 
prayer, sharing with the community of faith, ongoing education, and some clearly identified 
involvement in ministry…the disciple should be a person of compassion, forgiveness and 
understanding…patiently lives out this call step by step in interaction with the surrounding would…The 
three principal evangelical counsels challenge all Christians to live in a just relationship to things…
person to person…and person to society.” 

Doohan continues “…we are dealing with a committed Christian who, under the inspiration of the Holy 
Spirit and molded by the environment, responds anew in a Christlike way to local needs and 
circumstances.” 

He concludes:  “One of the chief characteristics of lay men and women today is their growing sense of 
being adult members of the church. Adulthood implies knowledge, experience and awareness, 
freedom and responsibility, and mutuality in relationships.” 

This next week provides an opportunity for us to delve deeply into our personal faith journey. Please 
attend the events of the triduum. Share the Bread of Life on Holy Thursday and appreciate the gift of 
the Eucharist, Christ sharing His essence with us.  Walk with Jesus to Calvary so as to sense the 
amount of love Jesus has for us. Celebrate on Holy Saturday with those who will be received into the 
Church to support their decision to become disciples. 

May you truly experience God’s presence in your life this week. 

Weekend Offertory for March 16/17, 2024 
Actual Offertory: $10,053 
Budget Offertory: $13,187 

Favorable/(Unfavorable): ($3,134) 
 

Fiscal Year to Date - July 1, 2023, to June 30, 2024  
Actual Offertory: $464,500 
Budget Offertory: $501,109 

Favorable/(Unfavorable): ($36,609) 
 

Fiscal Year to Date - Current Year Vs. Prior Year  
Current Year to Date Offertory: $464,500 

Prior Year to Date Offertory: $466,371 
Favorable/(Unfavorable): ($1,871) 

 

Thank you for your generosity! 

Fr. Binu has expressed an interest in having First 
Friday Eucharistic Adoration. Due to logistical 

issues, the current thought is to have adoration 
starting at 4:00 p.m. & lasting to 7:00 or 8:00 p.m. 

To determine whether 
the parish is interested in 
having adoration, we are 
asking anyone interested 

to contact Fr. Binu or 
Deacon Phil to sign up 
for an hour to be with 

Our Lord. 



Ministry Schedule for March 30 & 31, 2024 

Holy 
Saturday 

 

7:00 p.m. 
 

Contempo 
Choir 

Lectors:  Janet Baier, Kristin Gross, 
Mike Steidele, LaVerne Tedeski 
Extraordinary Ministers:  Ann McGreal, 
Deacon Sean McGreal, Deacon Phil Heitz, 
Michael Bruntz, Patti Sue Stolfe 
Altar Servers:  Vinny Calabrese, Victoria Pace, 
Kasper Wojcik 
Ushers:  Michael Grigsby, Jim Panzarella, 
Mike Provinzino, Fran Schwichtenberg 

Easter 
Sunday 

 

8:00 a.m. 
 

Traditional 
Choir 

Lector:  Valerie Kosinski 
Extraordinary Ministers:  William Kerber, 
Barbara Erazmus, Jennifer Panzeca,  
Judy Alber, Debbie Sramek, 
Altar Servers:  Franklin Meeks, Ryder Reyes, 
Damiano Memushaj, Mason Lofton, 
Bella Velsasco 
Ushers:  Dan Fachet, Ethan Fachet, 
Mike Gawlik, Jack Ochocinski, one needed 

Easter 
Sunday 

 

10:00 a.m. 
 

Children’s 
Choir 

Lector:  Laurie Ann Ardito 
Extraordinary Ministers:  Bonnie Daniello, 
Louise Russo, Rich Truppa, Abigail Aguilera, 
Maribel Aguilera 
Altar Servers:  Gino Pace, Victoria Pace 
Ushers:  Angela Addante, Pat Corcione,  
Dave Marshall, Joe Bien, Rudy Tamondong 

Ministry Schedule for March 28 & 29, 2024 

Holy 
Thursday 

 

7:00 p.m. 
 

Traditional 
Choir 

Lector:  Sue Lawrence 
Extraordinary Ministers:  Dan Fachet, 
Nanette Truppa, Deacon Phil Heitz,  
Deacon Sean McGreal 
Altar Servers:  Kasper Wojcik, Izabella Trujillo, 
Vinny Calabrese 
Foot Washing:  Judy Alber, Mark Calabrese,  
Rosa Calabrese, Annamarie Corcione,  
RCIA Candidate 1, RCIA Candidate 2,  
RCIA Candidate 3, Pamela Reith, Karyn Ustas 
Marilyn Lambros, Jay Lawrence, Cathie Lorenzo 
Holy Oils:  RCIA Candidate 1, Dave 
Schwichtenberg, Fran Schwichtenberg 

Good 
Friday 

 

7:00 p.m. 

Lectors:  Barbara Erazmus, Ralph Scavone 
Extraordinary Ministers:  Rita Ferenzi, 
Deacon Phil Heitz, Deacon Sean McGreal, 
Michael Bruntz 
Altar Servers:  Vinny Calabrese, Gino Pace, 
Victoria Pace 
Ushers:  Angela Addante, Pat Corcione,  
Joe Bien, Rudy Tamondong 

This Lenten season is coming to an end, and for me this past week has been a 
time of reflection and remembrance. With Palm Sunday here I remember what it 
was like as a child at St. George Parish in Tinley Park. We gathered on the parking 
lot behind the church and were handed our palms to be blessed. Then in solemn 

procession we were led by the altar servers, priest and choir leading us in song around all the cars 
and into the church to praise and receive Christ our King into our hearts and bodies. At that time, I 
did not realize how Christ was present in many forms. He is present in the scriptures proclaimed, He 
is present in the Eucharist we receive, and He is present in the people who gathered. The presence 
of Christ surrounded and filled us as we worshipped Him and acknowledge His willingness to die for 
all, so we may share in His glory. 

We still know that Jesus is with us to surround and fill us with His presence. His presence is still in 
the scriptures, the songs we sing, and in the people around us. Most importantly it is in the 
Eucharist, which sustains and strengthens and heals us, the promised fulfilled that He is to be with 
us always until the end of time. 

The love of God knows no boundaries. As we receive the palms, we receive His Sacred Body. We 
experience Him in the words of scripture and with the people who are with us. We can gather as 
God’s family and share their meaning with each other. We pray and worship as the early Christians 
did in their home. Where 2 or 3 gather in my name, I am with them. 

The faith that our parents instilled in us from the time that we were children never leaves us and will 
sustain us in all adversity. 

Peace, Deacon Sean 

DEACON SEAN MCGREAL                                                                        Phone:  630.628.0900 x105 
Pastoral Associate & OCIA Director                                                Email Address:  smcgreal@st-phil.org 



MASS SCHEDULE & INTENTIONS 
 

MONDAY, MARCH 25 
 8:00 AM Marilyn Corrado 

 

TUESDAY, MARCH 26 
 8:00 AM Leo De Fazio 
  Marie De Fazio 
  Adeline Kulbieda 
 

WEDNESDAY, MARCH 27 
 8:00 AM (Communion Service) 
 

HOLY THURSDAY, MARCH 28 
 8:00 AM (Morning Prayer, No Mass)  
 7:00 PM Mass of the Lord’s Supper 
  People of the Parish 
 

GOOD FRIDAY, MARCH 29 
 8:00 AM (Morning Prayer, No Mass) 
 3:00 PM Stations of the Cross 
 7:00 PM Liturgy of the Lord’s Passion  
  People of the Parish 
 

HOLY SATURDAY, MARCH 30 
 8:00 AM (Morning Prayer, No Mass) 
 11:00 AM Easter Basket Blessing 
 7:00 PM Easter Vigil 
  People of the Parish 
 

SUNDAY, MARCH 31 
Easter Sunday of the Resurrection of the Lord 
 8:00 AM People of the Parish 
 10:00 AM People of the Parish 

Jenny Bellezza,  
Tania Brewer,  
Ray Bugielski, 
Alison Carey,  
Toni Cheloni, 
Brian Cherry,  

Tim Kullum Cherry,  
Sylvia Culotta, 

William Czerniak, Jack D’Angelo, Rosanna 
DePinto, Michael DeStefano, Leo Di Fazio, 
Elios Gallardo, Todd Gardener, Anna Marie 

Gubenko, Lucas Hameau, Anita Harshbarger, 
Tom Hemstreet, Ifrena Holtz, Judy Jaskey, 
Zachary Kasper, Joyce Klein, Kroll Family, 

Domenico Latrofa, Nicholas C. LaValle, Shirley 
Legaspi, Janet Lombardi, Sandra Lundgren, 

MacMillan Family, Diane McLaren, Cindy 
Miles, JoAnne Moberg, Rhodes Modelski, Vito 

Montana, Sam Mulay, Geri Mulcahy, Avery 
Quarles, Cindy Reboletti, John Rossi, Rita 

Seidl, John Silvestri, Bill Slovik, Wanda Slupik, 
Josephine Smith, Louis Sommesi, Bella Sosa-

Cortes, Mary Taschetta, Raymond Troksa, 
Zarko Vecerkovic, Diana Waden  

 
 

Please get permission from family members or the person who is ill 
before requesting that his/her name be added to the prayer list. To 

add names to the list, please call 630-543-1754 or email 
cjaskey@st-phil.org.  

Please pray for our sick & shut-in and 
those who are healing & convalescing... 

Please pray for all of our young men 
and women currently serving in the 

Armed Forces, especially:  

Richard Avila, Marines 
Salvador Bonilla, Jr., Air Force 

Elijah Burgins, Marines 
Emiliano Carrazco, Marines 

Kevin Catano, Marines 
Steven J. DeMarco, Army 
Matthew Deimling, Army 

Jack Domek, Marines 
Adam Dorney, Army 

Samantha Fallon, Navy 
Diego Feros, Army 

Blaze Galardy, Air Force 
Martin Garcia, Army 

Mark Jastowski, Marines 
Dylan Johnson, Army 

José Juarez, Navy 
Paul Keppler, Navy 

Ben Krause, Marines 
C. J. Loveland, Air Force 
Trevor Martin, Marines 

Kristofferson Marzo, Army 
Andrew Maslanka, Army 
Matthew Maslanka, Army 
Anthony Milazzo, Navy 
Ryan Mills, Air Force 

Billy Moncatch, Marines 
Jason Okara, Army 

Enrique Ospina, Marines 
Adam Ostrander, Navy 
Cole Parent, Marines 

Randall Petrbok, Air Force 
James Roman, Marines 

Ryan Ruizol, Navy 
Andrew Tarchinski, Army 
Patrick Tobias, Air Force 

Isaiah Wuich, Marines 
 

To add a name to the list, 
please call 630-543-1754 or  
email cjaskey@st-phil.org. 

LIVE THE LITURGY 

INSPIRATION FOR THE WEEK 
 

The crowds of Jerusalem beautified the path 

of Jesus as he came into the city, offering 
their own cloaks in homage. Let us make 

way in our hearts for the King as we enter 
into Holy Week. ©LPi 

Let us remember in prayer 
our deceased relatives, 

friends, and parishioners, 
especially: 

 

Maddy Rossobillo 
 

Our sympathy to Maddy’s friends and family. 

R
est

 i
n

 

pea
ce...

 



We now have available low-gluten hosts which make it possible for people who have celiac disease or 
allergies to wheat or gluten to be able to receive communion. If you have celiac disease or an allergy to 

wheat or gluten, please let us know before Mass so that arrangements can be made  
for you to be able to receive communion at Mass. 

Baptism Information: Baptisms are celebrated on the second & fourth 
Sunday of each month. A pre-Baptism program must be attended by 
the parents. Please call the rectory to register for a program. 
Marriage Information: Please call the rectory to make arrangements 
at least six months (a year is preferred) in advance of the wedding 
date. It is recommended you do not rent reception facilities until your 
wedding date is confirmed with the pastor. Your preferred wedding 
date may be unavailable, and we do not want you to lose your deposit 
with the reception venue. 
Parish Registration: New families are welcome and are asked to 
register at the rectory. Also, previously registered parishioners are 
asked to notify us of any address changes. 
Liturgical Ministries: We need men, women, and children to become 
Lectors, Communion Ministers, Ushers, and Altar Servers. Please 
contact Deacon Philip Heitz, OFS if you are interested. 
Emergency Sick or Anointing Calls: Please notify us immediately of 
any serious illness in your family. If you have a hospitalized loved one who would like a visit, please call the 
rectory with contact information since the hospitals and hospices no longer notify parishes. Please do not 
wait until the last minute to have someone anointed. There are always accidents/emergencies, but 
sometimes there is less panic when the anointing can be done prior to someone passing. 


